
Tarry House, Inc. 

2017 Annual Report 

 

 

 



Management, Support & Clinical 

Team 
Mike Bullock, Executive Director 

Natalie Grier, Program Manager 

Ron Rett, Program Manager 

Danielle Livingston, Recovery Specialist 

Victor Ferracane, Apartment Manager 

John Clark, Maintenance Worker 

Lynda Nejman, Bookkeeper 

Janelle Rosa, Administrative Assistant 
 

 
Tarry House Staff Members at the 2017 Holiday Party 

 

Recovery Team 
Kay Lee Franklin 

Alonda Brazile 

Renee Rhone 

LaToni Whiteside 

Sarah Snyder 

Tammy Kohut 

Stephina Brignoni 

Robert Deck 

Victor Ferracane 

 

Sharon Bezold 

Ruthie Rankin 

Debbie Williams 

Don Wilson 

Dale Pizer 

Sarah Steadman 

Kim Grantham 

Kimly Davenport 

 

   
 

   

 

      Dear Friends,  
 

Tarry House celebrated its 50th year providing behavioral health 

and recovery services to the constituents of Summit County in 

2017. The Akron West Side Leader published a nice article in 

November, 2017, about Tarry Houseôs 50 years serving the 

community.   
 

Tarry House provided residential recovery/treatment, respite 

housing, supported housing and community psychiatric and 

supportive treatment (CPST) and counseling services to nearly 

250 different people in 2017.   Overall, Tarry House provided 

7881 total unit days of service in its respite and residential 

treatment home, about 2200 tenant days of supported housing and 

about 1600 units of CPST and Counseling Services.  Tarry House 

went through State surveys and audits in 2017 and received a lot 

of positive comments about the environment for which we 

provide services and many positive comments related to the 

services we provide.  There were very few recommendations.   
 

In 2017, Tarry House continued its support of the ADM Board 

Levy Support Committeeôs ADM Recovery Challenge; a family 

friendly, 5k obstacle course.  Tarry House was a $1500 sponsor.  

Over 400 people participated, and monies were raised to support 

the Levy.  Tarry House Executive Director Mike Bullock once 

again was the race director.  
 

Team Tarry House, for the 15th year in a row, with its 23 runners 

and 2 walkers participated in the Akron Marathon.   

 

All Tarry House employees and many board members took part 

in the 13th annual Tarry House Staff Retreat at the Mingo Pavilion 

at the Sand Run Metro Park.   

  

Several employees received service anniversary awards in 2017: 

Lynda Nejman celebrated 10 years, and Rob Deck and Tammy 

Kohut celebrated 3 years.   
 

The Tarry House staff members, the board of trustees and the 

people we serve thank the many people and organizations who 

have supported our mission for many years.  We look forward to 

2018 celebrating 51 years as a not-for-profit corporation, serving 

Summit County.    
 

In service, 

 

Michael Bullock 
Michael Bullock,  Executive Director 

 

Jim Ward 
Jim Ward, Chair, Board of Trustees 


